

**Sports Zone Meeting**  
**Wednesday, 1<sup>st</sup> February 2017, 9am**  
**Union**

Position	Name	11.10.1 6	10.11.1 6	23.11.1 6	06.12.1 6	01.02.1 7	xx.xx.17
Events&Varsity Officer	Kimberley Houghton	N/A					
Secretary& Communications Officer	Laura Webb						
Tour Officer	Evie Edmed						
Kit & Equipment Officer	Declan Whiting						
Participation & Inclusivity Officer	Millie Rowbotham						
BUCS Officer	Jags Sanghera						
Councillor for Scrutiny	N/A						
Councillor for Scrutiny	N/A						
Vice- President Sports	Matt Bramall						

Absent	
Apologies	
Present	

### 1. Welcome and Objectives setting

LW notes apologies, MR and EE in lectures, DW has interview. MB thanks Exec for coming in to meet.

### 2. LW Update

- Collected two more articles from Men's Football and Ladies Hockey for the next edition of the Hullfire Paper
- Also have articles from Netball Squad in case the article need more, otherwise will just go in the next edition with some others
- Getting in contact with the new sports editor Harry Heaslip
  - Trying to find out what kind of articles can bring attraction e.g. scandal articles in the AU etc.

### 3. JS Update

- Still an issue with captains and presidents not collecting their BUCS packs on time despite countless messages
  - Need to find a way around this
  - Some sort of fine possibly
  - **ACTION:** Going to organise a meeting with captains and presidents of clubs who regularly are late and talk to them and explain the importance

- MB suggested next AU council?
- **ACTION:** KH to collect and organise BUCS packs Fri-Mon as JS home

#### 4. KH Zone Update

- President of squash not on Leopards page
- Organising a varsity awards night 4<sup>th</sup> March
  - Involvement and incentive for the AU
- **ACTION:** get all information out to Presidents regarding Varsity and prices
- Lincoln being difficult this year with prices and organisation
- Try keep AU working together despite problems
- MB – possibly last year with Lincoln
  - After Varsity get feedback and aim to find another University better suited to Hull
  - KH suggests Liverpool or Leeds
  - £15 to cover t-shirts, buses etc.
    - Exec deal with complaints by holding Presidents to account for not providing feedback

#### 5. MB Zone Update

- Meeting with swimming to discuss finances
  - Kevin the Finance Manager and Vicky Dean present
- Aim for majority of clubs not to be in debt by the end of the year
  - 12-14 were in debt at the start of the year
- MR and MB working together to organise a Campus Sport Workshop
  - Help captain's organisation and support available
  - Informative
- Treasurers' training on Thursday – interactive
  - Asked to bring reports from first semester
- Refreshers fair 11am-4pm
- **ACTION:** MB make a post to the Leopards page about who Exec are for the final time to remind everyone who is available for support
  - Presidents feel they can't bring issues to him unless they are serious
  - Suggestion to allocate 5/6 clubs to members of Exec who can directly deal with information and issues, small group of management
- **ACTION:** LW to find out times the Exec will be in office and post to Leopards group so Presidents know

#### 6. General Zone Reminders/Questions

- Tour £17.70 for t-shirts, cheapest EE could find
- **ACTION:** EE needs to post to tour page with all new information and general reminders as people still have no idea/delayed receiving information others already have

- JS questions if there has been any progress on revising the Initiations policy
  - **ACTION:** no progress, MB to find out and restart
  - **ACTION:** next AU council MB going to ask Presidents to read and go through Initiations policy and Constitution for feedback
- Men's Football electing new president and social sec, MB let Exec know so they can go along and support and meet with the new committee to discuss plan of actions and help
- LW queries if MB thought anymore about amending the views on Initiation so clubs can come forward and admit it has taken place, keep people safe
  - **MB ACTION:** to consider along with other policy queries
- MB social Sec training Mon 4pm
- MB Sports Excellence Programme Tues 4pm
  - Encourage members can come
- **ACTION:** JS to meet with MB and Morgan in relation to getting funding for Lacrosse and other teams

**Date of next meeting TBC.**